Present were Leslie MacNeil and Kathering Ring, Selectmen Betty Shaw Secretary.

Selectmen met at 7:30 and started to sign checks, two additional warrants for C. Virginia Grant Tax Collector, one intent to cut, and building permits.

At this meeting a withdrawal slip to transfer funds from the Hillsboro Bank to general account was also signed. This transfer was for the escrow account which Kearstead had posted for bond in the event of damage while he was cutting. The bond was mailed back to him but within the past week the passbook was located, therefore another check for the interest earned will be forwarded to him within the next two weeks.

Fred Wasserloos was sworn in as Trustee of the Library.

Lloyd Henderson was in to inform the selectmen that the sewer and water bills must be collected by the tax collector. Betty Shaw can not be sworn in as a deputy tax collector since she does not live in the Town of Antrim.

C. Virginia Grant's resignation was accepted and notice of tax collector position was sent to two papers.

George Cole was in to question what kind of trees the town would like him to pick up in Portsmoth, but the selectmen think there is no choice. If the he is to decide which would be best for the area. He also questioned who will plant them once he brings them to Antrim. His time is short and the loss of more time to the care of the trees will put him too far behind. He was told to check with Rod Zwerner to see what the Conservation Committee will to do aid in this project. Trees will be planted around the Sewer project. The MacCabes will also have at least one planted to replace damaged one and around the dam where the trees which were purchased last year died.

George was told what a nice job the highway crew was doing around the town. The bridge on No. Main St. was taken care of and it looks very nice. Fill was brought to the school and Old Turnpike Rd. was repaired.

George was told that George Carlson felt that the Highway crew can take care of any clean up, sidewalks etc. behind the sewer crew. Monies to come from Farmer's Home.

One welfare request was granted a \$20.00 voucher for food at Wayno's and suggestions as to where to apply for work.

A Second one was forwarded to Jane Hill. Jane is to see what can be done to work out some agreement with the present landlord to take a small amount weekly to pay back rent, once the tenant gets a job.

Brian Brown was in to give weekly report. He has been getting bids for a new cruiser. K. Ring told him the bids have to be turned over to the Selectmen to look over. He was also told that the figure(in the Warrant) agreed upon is the top that can and will be spent for the car. Brian asked if he could take some out of his budget if need be, and was told no.